
10-02-2021

Dear Trustee,

Given the current extension of covid restrictions it is not possible to hold the scheduled trustees 
meeting on February 17th.

Despite being closed since the beginning of January, the hall remains in good shape financially and 
structurally and routine maintenance continues so that it will be able to reopen once government 
restrictions are eased.

At the last meeting in August, I drew the trustees attention to the need for succession planning 
which I viewed as a significant threat to hall activity. This has become even more pressing of late.

I attach an outline of the organisational structure of the hall based upon the schedule  which we 
have inherited. It is very clear that we are running at some risk at present and additional vacancies 
in certain key roles could result in the hall becoming unsustainable in it’s present configuration.

The present chair continues in post until May 2022. The post of vice chair has remained unfilled for
the last couple of years and the position of ops manager is now vacant.  Both of these roles can be 
fulfilled by the chair in the short term. Assuming there are no other changes in other key roles, 
activities in the hall should be sustainable until mid 2022.

Between now and then collectively we need to consider how we might address current and possible 
future vacant positions but also have in the back of our minds contingency plans should we be 
unable to resolve the situation in the next 15 months.

As chair, I am currently populating the website with documentation and online links relevant to the 
day to day running of the hall to make it easier for individuals to understand what is involved in the 
various roles.  Follow links on the footer menu to the governance page of the website.

I think it unrealistic to expect these issues to be a priority for most people at present so between 
now and when the hall reopens I think the best expectation is that trustees and particularly user 
group representatives become aware of the situation.

Once users return, I will plan to broaden awareness among users and the wider village community 
with posters distributed in and around the hall and posts on the website, social media and other 
platforms.

I think there is time for our response to be measured and proportionate but if there are any further 
actions which you might feel appropriate please do let me know.

While the next scheduled trustees meeting is not until May, should circumstances permit, I hope 
you will agree that scheduling a meeting before then would be a good opportunity to discuss these 
issues in greater detail.

sincerely

john wallis
chair.


